Starting Friday 8/3/2007 at noon, the Nerc IDC will no longer use SPP Marginal zones to curtail schedules and calculate next hour transactions. The Nerc IDC will calculate the impacts of all schedules sourcing from the SPP Market footprint based on the TDF from the source control area to the sink control area and not based on TDF calculated from the marginal zone. This change is related to PRR155 approved June 25 by MWG.

